
Schuylkill School and Home Association  

Meeting Minutes - November 1, 2017 
 

Agenda: 

1. Welcome 
2. Principal’s Report (Dr. Harmer) 

Dr. Harmer thanked the SSHA for their help with Picture Day.  Everything 
went smooth.  He also noted that the book fair is also going well.  Family 
Night for the book fair is the same day is Bingo Night.  Dr. Harmer spent 
some time discussing plans to add some MDS playground equipment to the 
existing play area.  The most desired piece is the “sway”, which costs in the 
teens of thousands of dollars.  The SSHA is donating $4800.  Some of the 
money will be coming from leftover funds from the outdoor classroom, 
which is essentially complete. The school is also going to add a shade piece 
to the playground over the main piece of equipment and some other shade 
elements throughout the play area.  All of this is it planned to be done by 
the spring.  The administration requested that we use 3 Crazy Ladies for the 
teacher appreciation dinner during conferences.  Mrs. McErlean is working 
behind the scenes on Helping Hands. 

3. President’s Report (Cindy Schulz) 
The $4800 for the MDS equipment will come from a $2500 contribution 
from this year and $2300 leftover from the outdoor classroom. 

4. Budget (Treasurer Katie Schneider) 
a. Check Writing Campaign – We have collected $6400, just short of our 

goal of $7000.  
b. $1620 was made from the Ford Drive 
c. The directory brought in $450 in sales 
d. $200 was budgeted for a donation item for the PCEF Fundraiser.  Last 

year we raffled off an Apple Watch.  No one had any ideas for what 
to get this year, but we would like to see if we have any ideas that 
take advantage of Black Friday sales. 

5. Committee Updates  



a. Movie Night – One time single use license for $172 for a popular 
movie or $120 for a less popular movie.  Dr. Harmer had suggested 
Sing and this would be the lower price.  We looked into a dinner and 
a movie option, but some are concerned that this will be a big change 
in price point from the free movie night.  If we do the free movie 
night we will drop the extras like the crafts table. 

b. Still looking for volunteer who purchases gifts for music teachers. 
c. Restaurant Night – November 14, 2017 Uno’s – Eat-in or Take-out – 

Kids Eat Free night.  They do a craft night. $1.99 Sundae Bar.  Will 
include office catering. 

i. Sold 101 buffets at Infinito’s 
ii. February Iron Hill or Chik-Fil-A 

iii. O’Grady’s night with raffle baskets – Will need helping calling 
for and collecting for raffle baskets. 

d. Publishing Center – Materials went out.  Third Grade is the end of 
February.  Rachel Hettinger is coordinating for second grade.  We still 
need someone to shadow the publishing center chair this year and to 
take over next year or we will lose publishing center. 

e. Kids Stuff Books – Lots of waste and work, but we made an extra 
$1750 this year, so it seems like it might be worth it. 

f. Book Fair - $1500 in change.  Grandparent’s Day $2283 in gift cards. 
6. Other Business (Cindy) 

a. Guest Speakers – Woman approached Cindy and asked whether she 
could speak to the students or at one of our meetings.  Demonstrate 
how to make smoothies or healthy lunches.  Moving your family to a 
whole foods diet. 
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f. Book Fair - $1500 in change.  Grandparent’s Day $2283 in gift cards. 
6. Other Business (Cindy) 

a. Guest Speakers – Woman approached Cindy and asked whether she 
could speak to the students or at one of our meetings.  Demonstrate 
how to make smoothies or healthy lunches.  Moving your family to a 
whole foods diet. 
 

 

 



Schuylkill School and Home Association  

Meeting Minutes - November 1, 2017 
 

Agenda: 

1. Welcome 
2. Principal’s Report (Dr. Harmer) 

Dr. Harmer thanked the SSHA for their help with Picture Day.  Everything 
went smooth.  He also noted that the book fair is also going well.  Family 
Night for the book fair is the same day is Bingo Night.  Dr. Harmer spent 
some time discussing plans to add some MDS playground equipment to the 
existing play area.  The most desired piece is the “sway”, which costs in the 
teens of thousands of dollars.  The SSHA is donating $4800.  Some of the 
money will be coming from leftover funds from the outdoor classroom, 
which is essentially complete. The school is also going to add a shade piece 
to the playground over the main piece of equipment and some other shade 
elements throughout the play area.  All of this is it planned to be done by 
the spring.  The administration requested that we use 3 Crazy Ladies for the 
teacher appreciation dinner during conferences.  Mrs. McErlean is working 
behind the scenes on Helping Hands. 

3. President’s Report (Cindy Schulz) 
The $4800 for the MDS equipment will come from a $2500 contribution 
from this year and $2300 leftover from the outdoor classroom. 

4. Budget (Treasurer Katie Schneider) 
a. Check Writing Campaign – We have collected $6400, just short of our 

goal of $7000.  
b. $1620 was made from the Ford Drive 
c. The directory brought in $450 in sales 
d. $200 was budgeted for a donation item for the PCEF Fundraiser.  Last 

year we raffled off an Apple Watch.  No one had any ideas for what 
to get this year, but we would like to see if we have any ideas that 
take advantage of Black Friday sales. 

5. Committee Updates  



a. Movie Night – One time single use license for $172 for a popular 
movie or $120 for a less popular movie.  Dr. Harmer had suggested 
Sing and this would be the lower price.  We looked into a dinner and 
a movie option, but some are concerned that this will be a big change 
in price point from the free movie night.  If we do the free movie 
night we will drop the extras like the crafts table. 

b. Still looking for volunteer who purchases gifts for music teachers. 
c. Restaurant Night – November 14, 2017 Uno’s – Eat-in or Take-out – 

Kids Eat Free night.  They do a craft night. $1.99 Sundae Bar.  Will 
include office catering. 

i. Sold 101 buffets at Infinito’s 
ii. February Iron Hill or Chik-Fil-A 

iii. O’Grady’s night with raffle baskets – Will need helping calling 
for and collecting for raffle baskets. 

d. Publishing Center – Materials went out.  Third Grade is the end of 
February.  Rachel Hettinger is coordinating for second grade.  We still 
need someone to shadow the publishing center chair this year and to 
take over next year or we will lose publishing center. 

e. Kids Stuff Books – Lots of waste and work, but we made an extra 
$1750 this year, so it seems like it might be worth it. 

f. Book Fair - $1500 in change.  Grandparent’s Day $2283 in gift cards. 
6. Other Business (Cindy) 

a. Guest Speakers – Woman approached Cindy and asked whether she 
could speak to the students or at one of our meetings.  Demonstrate 
how to make smoothies or healthy lunches.  Moving your family to a 
whole foods diet. 
 

 

 


